
Ref: GL 52/2017 
 
16 November 2017 
Subject Clarification on News Release Published by J Trust Co., Ltd.  
Attention: The President 
  The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
Group Lease Public Company Limited (the “Company”) would like to inform the public that on 13 November 
2017, J Trust Co., Ltd. (“J Trust”), without first discussing with the Company, published a news release 
describing J Trust’s view on the current situation at the Company regarding the investigation into our former 
CEO and director. 
 
J Trust outlined several possible next steps in their news release. Regarding the convertible debt, the Company 
will continue to monitor these covenants with legal counsel. As always, the Company is open to and welcomes 
the opportunity to discuss possible ways. If any agreement is reached, we will inform the public and 
shareholders accordingly. 
 
 
Please be informed accordingly 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
(Mr. Tatsuya Konoshita) 
Director 
 


